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Loganville Borough Mayor’s Report – May 2024 

Issues/Concerns/Requests:   

The week April 28th a young man from the Kirby Company stopped by my residence to 
solicit.  Per usual, I asked the young man to see a copy of his solicitation permit, and 
after producing none, I informed him that he was in violation of the borough’s solicitation 
ordinance (2014-03) and as he had none, I advised that he immediately depart the 
borough.   I subsequently notified Borough Council (BC) of this after his departure. 

Mayor Report Summary: 
 Pennsylvania State Police (PSP) Report:  none received 
 District Court Reports:  none received 
 Emergency Management (EM): 

o Fire Police Requests:  none received 
o Weather Emergencies:  none 
o Meetings/Training:   

 On Tuesday, April 16, I participated in the York County 
Planning Commission (YCPC) York County Hazard 2024 Mitigation Plan (HMP) 
Update Public Meeting.  HMP Update comments are due by Wednesday, May 8. 

  On Friday, April 26, I participated in the Loganville Community 
Center dedication and open house from 4-7 PM with attending BC members 
where we provided tours and interacted with many Borough residents. 

 Correspondence:    
o On Wednesday, April 3, I provided the BC President and Solicitor 

photographs and other pertinent information regarding violations of Winter 
Storm Lorraine Snow Emergency Declaration that occurred on Thursday, 
February 13, 2024. 

o  On Monday, April 29, the BC President provided me a Safety 
Message (enclosure) from Republic Services, the Loganville’s contracted waste 
service provider.  The essence of the Safety Message is to remind residents: 
DO NOT APPROACH REPUBLIC TRUCKS WHEN THEY ARE COLLECTING WASTE! 
  

MAYOR 

*Eric Mueller 
 
BOROUGH COUNCIL 
*Ron Tombesi, 
President  

*Wayne Bollinger, 
Vice President  

*Joe Cadd 

*Don Fisher 

*Corey Gable 

*Robert Norton 

*Tana Ryder 

*Norma Duttera, 
Secretary 

* Catherine 
Gutberlet, 
Treasurer 

 
ZONING BOARD 
*Paul Gima  

*Jeff Grove 

*Steve Herbert 

PLANNING 
COMMISSION 
*Kim Adkins 

*Don Amspacher 

*Ash Bhargave 

*Keith Null 

*Andrew Wagner 

*Bradley Yost 

MEETINGS 

1st Mondays, 7pm 

Loganville Community 
Center 

260 West Ore Street 
 
 

 



 

 

Loganville Borough Mayor’s Report – May 2024 
Page 2 
 
 Correspondence (cont.):    

 
o A U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) letter dated April 23 

was received on April 29 indicating that HUD’s investigation is complete and that the 
complaint has been dismissed. 

 
 Miscellaneous:  none 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
ORIGNAL SIGNED BY 
 
Eric J. Mueller 
Loganville Mayor/Deputy EM Coordinator, Loganville-Springfield Regional EMA 
 
1 Enclosure 
  



 

 

Ronald Tombesi  
From:rrtombesi 
To:Eric Mueller 
Mon, Apr 29 at 10:33 AM 
This looks like something you could take care of.  Ron 
 
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: Warntz, Andy <awarntz@republicservices.com> 
To: Warntz, Andy <awarntz@republicservices.com> 
Cc: Barry, Joshua <jbarry@republicservices.com>; Enoch, Jay <jenoch@republicservices.com>; Chalk, 
Brian <bchalk@republicservices.com>; Barton, Corey <wbarton@republicservices.com>; Doughty, Scott 
<sdoughty@republicservices.com>; Crouthamel, Colton <ccrouthamel@republicservices.com>; 
Leisenring, Kenneth <kleisenring@republicservices.com>; Fogle, Chad <cfogle@republicservices.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 29, 2024 at 10:29:38 AM EDT 
Subject: Safety Message 
 
If you could post this on your website or facebook page we would appreciate it. We had a close call in 
one of our municipalities last week when a resident tried to throw some trash in the compaction area of 
the truck while our driver was dumping their cart with the automated arm.  If the driver hadn't seen this 
and put the cart down while the resident was standing there throwing the item into the truck, it could have 
been a life changing or life ending incident. 
 
In a township in South Central PA last week, Republic Services had a resident approach one of their 
trucks to throw something in the compactor area while our driver was operating the remote mechanical 
arm to empty the residents cart. 
 
We cannot stress how dangerous this was and we need to express in the most serious way possible that 
this cannot happen for many reasons with resident safety being the most important.  This is especially 
important to tell your children  since school will soon be on summer break. 
 
DO NOT APPROACH A TRUCK THAT IS IN THE ACT OF DUMPING THE CONTAINER INTO THE 
COMPACTION AREA. 
 
DO NOT ATTEMPT TO GET THE OPERATORS ATTENTION WHILE THEY ARE OPERATING THE 
COMPACTION MECHANISM OR THE ARM THAT DUMPS THE CARTS 
 
DO NOT ATTEMPT TO THROW ITEMS INTO THE COMPACTION AREA OF THE TRUCK 
 
The last thing Republic Services or the municipality wants is for a resident to be injured or potentially 
killed in the process of Republic collecting a residents trash or recycling materials. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this very serious safety concern. 
 
Andy Warntz 
Manager - Municipal Sales 
3730 Sandhurst Drive 
York, PA 17406 
e  AWarntz@RepublicServices.com<mailto:AWarntz@RepublicServices.com> 
o  717.779.2546 
c  717.600.5909 
w  RepublicServices.com<http://RepublicServices.com/> 

 


